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AEP opposes the addition of Surety Bonds to the protocols as a means of establishing credit with ERCOT.  AEP initially believed Surety Bonds, through a properly drafted agreement, could provide an acceptable means of establishing credit, but recent events in other areas of the electric and other industries have proved this belief incorrect.  Surety Bonds resemble insurance policies and typically require certain conditions to be met before payment can be drawn.  Frequently, even with unconditional bonds, a lawsuit is required in order to collect the funds creating additional legal expenses and payment delays.  In the event of default, the uncertainty and delays associated with receiving payments from surety bonds could have a dramatic long-term negative impact on the ERCOT markets and therefore should not be allowed.

